George S. Moriguchi

August 11, 1965

Libue Plantation Company P. O. Box 751 Libue, Kauei

Attention: Mr. C. L. Childs

## Centlemen:

The petition by the Lihue Flantation Company (A64-79) was acted upon by the Land Use Commission at a special meeting on August 2, 1965 in Hono-lulu. The Commission:

1) Approved all requested additions to the Libue Urban District;

2) Approved removal of two parcels (approximately 2.0 scres and a 0.4 sere) from the Libue Urban District between Heolaka Street and the proposed Hamameulu Cutoff Road; and

3) Denied removal of about 8.7 acres from the Linue Urban District

between Hoolaka Street and Kalena Street.

## This desision:

- 1) Enables you to proceed with subdivision plans east of Kalena and Uluhui Streets;
- 2) Adjusts the existing boundary northeast of Halau Street to conform to the limits of the existing Libue Industrial Park; and

3) Denies a boundary change between Hoolake and Kalena Streets.

The enclosed map describes the changes effected by the Commission's decision.

Very truly yours,

Enel. - May ce: Chairman Thompson Kausi Planning & Traffic Comm. Department of Taxation GEORGE S. MORIGUENI Executive Officer

## THE LINUE PLANTATION Co., LTD.

P. O. BOX 751

## LIHUE, KAUAI, HAWAII

Honolulu Agents
AMERICAN FACTORS, LTD.

August 13, 1965

1702

Telephones 22-604 22-743



AUG / 4965

State of Hawaii
LAND USE COMMISSION

Mr. George S. Moriguchi Executive Officer Land Use Commission State of Hawaii 426 Queen Street Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Mr. Moriguchi:

Please express our thanks to the Land Use Commission for their consideration of the additional information we offered in support of our petition for changing the urban boundary in Lihue. We appreciate your action and look forward to an early start on our plans.

Very truly yours,

THE LIHUE PLANTATION CO., LTD.

C. L. Childs, Administrative Assistant to the Manager

CLC:0